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To: 
Administrations of ITU Member States 
Resolution 99 (Rev. Dubai 2018)  

   
   
   
   
 

Subject: Invitation to the 3rd Global Forum on Emergency Telecommunications (GET-19):  Saving 
Lives, 6-8 March 2019, Balaclava, Mauritius 

(This letter cancels and supersedes the invitation letter dated 8 October 2018) 
 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

It is my pleasure to invite you to the 3rd Global Forum on Emergency Telecommunications (GET-19): Saving 
Lives, organized by the International Telecommunication Union and hosted by the Information and 
Communication Technologies Authority of Mauritius (ICTA). The Forum will take place in the Intercontinental 
Hotel, in Balaclava, Mauritius, from 6 to 8 March 2019.  

This event comes at a time when natural hazards are having devastating impacts on people and economies 
across the globe. At the same time, incredible growth in ICT networks and services and innovation in 
technologies open doors to opportunities for saving lives and limiting the impact of disasters. The 2030 
Agenda for Sustainable Development has also helped raise awareness of the importance of disaster risk 
reduction and management. Of the 17 goals for sustainable development established by the United Nations, 
Goals 1, 2, 11 and 13 make reference to the need of nations and communities to address the challenges of 
disasters. 

The Forum will highlight the role of information and communication technology (ICT) networks and services 
in disaster risk reduction and management, and saving lives. Discussions will also revolve around how the use 
of telecommunication/ICT for disaster risk reduction contributes to the achievement of internationally agreed 
targets, including those of the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development and the Sendai Framework for 
Disaster Risk Reduction. 

GET-19 brings together ICT ministers, heads of national ICT regulatory authorities, chief executive officers 
from the ICT industry, heads of United Nations organizations, other senior level participants and 
representatives from non- governmental organizations, humanitarian agencies, development banks, regional 
disaster management organizations, academia and media. It serves as the main international forum to discuss 
opportunities and challenges, to share experiences, discuss policies, and showcase the use of new 
technologies and services for disaster risk reduction and management. 
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Sessions will focus on disaster risk reduction strategies, national emergency telecommunication planning and 
policies, resilient infrastructure, and national coordination. The event will also highlight the importance of 
early-warning and monitoring systems, the introduction and use of emerging technologies and innovations, 
and the application of big data to predict and address emergency situations. GET-19 will showcase and 
demonstrate the role of new technologies such as big data, Internet of Things, robotics, and Artificial 
Intelligence in detecting, monitoring and predicting disasters as well as their applications in the immediate 
aftermath of disasters. 

Within the budget available, one fellowship per country may be granted to participants from least developed 
countries (LDCs) and countries with a GDP per capita of less than USD 2000. Because of budgetary constraints, 
the countries benefiting from ITU fellowships may be required to partly contribute to expenses associated to 
their nominee’s participation. Please note that the fellowship form must be received at ITU no later than  
1 February 2019. 

To facilitate planning and preparations, I encourage you to register online.  

The draft programme and practical information are also available online. For inquiries or further information, 
please contact: get@itu.int or call +41 22 730 5837.  

I look forward to your participation and invaluable contribution towards the success of this important 
forum.  

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

[Original signed] 

 

Doreen Bogdan-Martin 
Director 
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